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        Minutes of     June 14, 2012        
        Date Approved       October 16, 2012 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
June 14, 2012  
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present  Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen 
 
Also present: Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer    
 
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – May 15, 2012      
Item #2    29 Columbus Avenue   Adjourned    
Item #3    25 Main Street   New Sign  
Item #4     2 Grant    New Sign   
 
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes May 15, 2012     
Member Nieminen motioned to approve the minutes of the May 15, 2012 meeting.   This motion was 
seconded by Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0. 
 
Item #2  25 Main Street   New Sign 
Mr. Michael Frederick, of Unique Signs, representing the “The Dance Gallery” and business owner 
Stephanie Fagen presented a sign 2 feet by 4 feet to be placed on the façade of the building facing Main 
Street.  The sign is made on MDO board with pin letters.   This material does not rot, it’s indestructible. 
The size of the letters is 7 inches.   Chairwoman Ciaramella asked why there was a rectangle located 
under the sign in the drawing he presented.  Mr. Frederick said that is where a future sign for a new 
tenant will be placed.    The sign has a black background with white pin lettering and a logo, the dancer, 
which will be flat painted in medium gray.   
   
Member Pushkal made a motion to approve the sign for “The Dance Gallery” as presented, Member 
Nieminen second the motion and it was unanimously carried by the board with a 3-0 vote.  
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Item #3  2 Grant Street   New Sign  
Ms. Nancy Samuel, owner of “Sedora” presented a pin letter sign to be place on the front of the 
building.  The letters will be white acrylic 15 inches high with a total span of 81 inches.    The building is 
round, therefore, it would be difficult to place any other type of sign there.    There is going to be two 
lanterns on either side to give some light.   The lanterns will be brushed nickel and are 7 inches tall.   
There was discussion regarding the size of the letters.    
 
Mr. Seminara requested that the board convene to executive session to discuss the Local Law.  
Request was granted at 3:20  
 
Meeting reconvened  at 3:30 
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella asked the applicant if she was set on having 15 inch letters.   Ms. Samuel said 
she would like to keep the 15 inch letters, but if this is an issue she would do the 12 inch letters.    
Chairwoman Ciaramella said that she could have the 15 inch letters.    
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella made a motion to approve the sign for “Sedora”with 15 inch letters and the 
following conditions: 
 
 a scale rendering  be submitted  to the board 
 the letters are within the band of the top of the building 
 lighting is represented in the rendering 
 samples of the materials to be used is submitted 
 information on the lighting to be submitted  
  
Member Pushkal second the motion and it was unanimously carried by the board with a 3-0 vote.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 17, 2012   at 2:30pm  
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm. 
 

 


